Everton Football Club Shareholders Association

Draft Minutes of the Annual General Meeting

People’s Club Lounge, Goodison Park

19th August 2022
Chairman 

John Blain
Vice-Chair 

Julie Hobson
Hon. Secretary 
Ian Seymour
Hon. Treasurer 
Ian Webster
Welcome and Apologies

The Chairman welcomed all present and opened the meeting.  
Apologies were received from Barry Gordon, Graham Hughes, Steve Butterworth, Robbie Daniels, John Vanderwerff, Paul Harris, Dave Gillam, Michael Owen, Paul Watterson, Dave Kennedy, 
Stephen Davies, Jim Percival, Ian Webster, Tom Hughes.
To receive and approve the minutes of the last Annual General Meeting
The minutes had previously been circulated to members and were taken as read.
To receive and consider the report of the Executive Committee
The Chair gave a PowerPoint presentation and summary of the year, which included:
· An overview of our regular meetings with Everton Football Club.

· Our media relationships, specifically with Liverpool Echo, BBC Radio Merseyside, Radio City, Toffee TV, Sky Sports and local and national journalists.
· Tony Heslop and Ena Jones awards.

· Financial Position of the Association inc charitable donations.

· Bramley Moore Dock update.

· Share Matching.
· Fan Led Review and creation of Fan Advisory Board.


· Our audited accounts.

To receive and approve the Balance Sheet and Statement of Accounts
· In the absence of the Treasurer, the Chair gave a summary of the accounts and fielded questions from the floor.
· Andy Craven, who audited the accounts, was also appointed auditor for 2022/23. 
To set the Annual Subscription level
· The Executive Committee recommended that as a trial there would be no set subscription but we would ask for a voluntary donation for 2022/23.

· This was approved by the members present.
To receive an announcement of the membership of the Executive Committee for the ensuing year
· The Chair reported that the Executive Committee had 3 vacancies for 2022/23.
· 11 of the existing members of the Executive Committee had confirmed their willingness to stand for another year.  
· The Chair stated that 2 members had put their names forward and therefore we sought 1 more volunteer from the floor. There was 1 further volunteer and therefore a vote would not be required to maintain the Executive Committee up to the maximum number of 14
· The Chair announced that the Executive Committee for 2022-23 would therefore consist of:




· John Blain
· Robbie Daniels

· Dave Gillam

· Barry Hancox
· Julie Hobson
· Tom Hughes
· Dave Kelly

· Paul Murphy
· Phil Parker
· Michael Owen

· Tony Rimmer
· Ian Seymour

· Keith Seymour
· Ian Webster
Any Other Business
· It was suggested that perhaps we could consider a family subscription in the future.
· It was also suggested that we could promote the Shareholders Association in the matchday programme.
· A question was raised as to why the season ticket cards did not show “shareholder”. It was agreed that the incoming Exec Committee would ask the club.
There being no other business, the formal part of the meeting was closed and the draw for recipients of the Directors' Box tickets, the Mascot and Toffee Girl was made.
